21st July 2002

Secretary

Senate ECITA References Committee,

Parliament House

Canberra, ACT, 2600

Submission to the Senate Inquiry into the Environmental Regulation of Uranium Mining
Thank you for the opportunity to participate in this process.  I feel that uranium mining in Australia does pose a significant environmental threat and has enormous negative cultural implications for the indigenous peoples.

Terms of Reference

I would like to suggest to the Committee that the Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts References Committee examine and report on the regulatory and reporting mechanisms that govern Ranger and Jabiluka uranium extraction and the controversial ISL operations at Beverley and Honeymoon mines, with particular reference to:

* the adequacy and effectiveness of government authorities responsible for the monitoring and reporting of environmental conduct and breaches, and

* improved environmental reporting and with transparency of reporting.

Kakadu

I would like the Committee to recommend to the Commonwealth and Northern Territory governments to relinquish the mining leases of the Koongarra and Jabiluka and after rehabilitation to include these lands into the Kakadu national park.  I have strong concerns for the presence of these mines adjacent to world heritage and national parks with significant biodiversity.

I would also ask the Committee to recommend the environmental reporting of the Ranger mine to include more transparent reporting methods, and increased monitoring.  To date this mine has had several ‘leaks’ into the adjacent national park.  This is of major concern and is of national importance and international embarrassment.  The world heritage values of this area must be protected.  I believe there are over 100 environmental breaches at Ranger to date.  This surely needs to be improved upon.

Beverley In Situ Leach  Mine

I would like the Committee to recommend for the Commonwealth and South Australian governments to protect the important groundwater at this mine site. There should be significant penalties for the discharge of mine waste into groundwater and underground leaks into the artesian aquifiers.  The Committee needs to suggest more enhanced methods to monitor radioactive leaks and for public reporting of such leaks.

Honeymoon In Situ Leach Mine

I have strong concerns with the controversial mining technique of in situ leach techniques and the use of acid (sulphuric acid!) being pumped into the groundwater.  Can the Committee recommend increased monitoring and public scrutiny of all radioactive leaks.

With thanks,

Rod Novak

3 Christina Close

Wheelers Hill 3150
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